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1.2.8c Bias



The Department reviews these specific directives on an annual basis to determine if any revisions 

are necessary. Revisions to all written directives are made available to DCS personnel through the 

'HSDUWPHQW¶V PowerDMS document management system. Additionally, the 'HSDUWPHQW¶V Campus 

Safety Officers are provided annual training that includes a review of applicable directives related 

to Bias-Based profiling. 
 

 

There are several areas to consider when evaluating bias-based profiling. These include, but are 

not limited to, enforcement actions, complaints from citizens, and training provided to DCS 

personnel. 

 

Complaints: 

 

The department accepts all complaints, to include anonymous complaints. Complaints that allege 

bias as a motivation are generally VHQW�WR�WKH�8QLYHUVLW\¶V�2IILFH�RI�(TXDO�2SSRUWXQLW\ and Title 

IX for investigation. In CY2023, there were no complaints that



 
 

 

Use of Force Data: 

 

As part of the 'HSDUWPHQW¶V Use of Force Analysis, we reviewed trends with consideration to the race 

and gender of individuals involved in a use of force. That data is shown here for 2021, 2022 and 2023 

for additional transparency. The Use of Force Analysis did not identify any concerns that uses of force 

ZHUH�EDVHG�RQ�DQ�LQGLYLGXDO¶V�UDFH�RU�JHQGHU. 
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All DCS Campus Safety Officers receive initial training upon hire and annual training thereafter in 

proper proactive enforcement strategies and bias-based profiling issues, which includes legal 

aspects and a review of applicable Department directives. Department training stresses the need to 

respect the rights of all individuals and emphasizes the corrosive effects of bias-based profiling on 

individuals, the campus community, the Department and the University. 

There are no identified training needs based on this administrative review. 
 

 
 

The Department provides the Campus Community and general public with an informational 

brochure on bias-EDVHG�SURILOLQJ��7KLV�LQIRUPDWLRQ�FDQ�EH�DFFHVVHG�YLD�WKH�'HSDUWPHQW¶V�ZHEVLWH��

https://www.du.edu/campussafety/statistics-directives-research 
 

 

There continues to be no indications Department employees are motivated by bias when interacting 

with the campus community and general public. There were no corrective actions taken in 2023 

related to bias-based profiling. 

 

Accurate data collection and input into the ARMS system is vital to this report as well as other data 

collection points on campus such as EOIX.  
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